Village of Middlefield Recreation Committee Minutes
June 10, 2021


The committee met in regular session. Ms. Kaitlyn Arganti called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm with the following members present: Mayor Garlich and Mr. Carl Hornung.
Also present:  Ms. Carrie Ehrhart, Ms. Vikki Naples, Mr. Jimmy Soltis-AD Cardinal Local Schools, Ms. Judy Lombardo and Mr. & Mrs. Moss.  
Agenda:   No additions or deletions to the agenda. 
Approval of Minutes:   Minutes of May 13, 2021 were presented for approval.  Mr. Hornung made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, motion seconded by Mayor Garlich. All in favor: Yeas (3).  
OLD BUSINESS:   
1. Budget:  Budget is on track. Mayor Garlich asked Mr. Soltis if things are going well on their end. Mr. Soltis stated that there might be some minor changes for next year. Field material was order and has been applied to the fields.
2. Spring Youth Sports:   Soccer has completed their season successfully. Baseball is progressing and is about half way through. Rain has been hindering games; make ups have been scheduled. 
3. Swing Set at Marcu Fields: The set has been installed and the project has been completed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  
1. Fall Sports: Mr. Soltis stated that fall sports registration should be opening within a couple days. The deadline for all fall sports is August 1st. Pricing is the same except for the tackle football did lower it to $120.00 from $140.00. Did make some adjustment to the age groups for the fall soccer program. Looking for pretty solid numbers for the fall program.  The committee agreed to the cost reduction proposed by Mr. Soltis.
2. General Discussion:  
1.) Knox Park – Pickle Ball Court: Mrs. Moss stated that there are a group of seniors that are requesting that the village look at installing a pickle ball court. Lengthy discussion held regarding various locations that could be utilized. Discussed using the existing tennis courts. This group plays at other locations in the county but is looking to play local. There are about 10 to 12 people that play currently.  They also play all winter while in Florida. The court is 20x44 feet. Mr. Soltis suggested that they use Jordak Elementary. He can install the lines. He will price out the equipment and the nets. Mrs. Moss will email Mr. Soltis with the preferred schedule and other pertinent information and he will get them going at Jordak for the summer. Discussion regarding installing play equipment at Knox Park. Discussion regarding rehabbing the current tennis courts so that is can be used for tennis and pickle ball. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: None
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the committee, the meeting adjourned at 5:23 pm.
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